        TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF OCTOBER 6, 2016
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on October 6, 2016.
Members Present: Noah Grunberg, Michael Parry, Joe Palmeri, Chris Macek, Eric Lucentini (joined at 7:45 p.m.)
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: None
Guests: None
Chairman Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:06 p.m.
Noah, seconded by Michael, made a motion to approve the April 7 hearing minutes for Ancient Glacier LLC.


Voting in favor: Noah, Michael, Joe, Chris


Opposed: None


Abstention: None

Mail
Citizen Planner Training Collaborative Fall Workshop flyer
Email from Tom Miner regarding low impact development and his hope that the ZBA would consider using it in the future. It was mentioned that the Board had, at times, discussed using pervious pavers, but it was agreed that sort of decision would be up to the project engineer

Some members had attended the Planning Board's village walk-thru. Discussion was held on tiny houses, and accessory apartments. Whether or not a village parking problem exists was the main discussion point. The last parking study was done in 1999 and it only studied commercial parking, not residential, nighttime, or winter parking. Michael wondered if developing the limited amount of real estate available would really have a negative impact on the parking situation. The problem seems to be not the quantity of spaces but rather where they are located.
At 8:15 p.m. Chris moved that the meeting be adjourned. Michael seconded this. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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